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REPORT TO THE LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Introduction 

Progress has been made with regard to Salford’s arrangements for the Games and we are now moving from the ‘planning’ to the ‘operational’ stage. 

The Commonwealth Games Task Group 

The Task Group continues to meet fortnightly. The Group, chaired by the Deputy Leader, is now also responsible for the Queen’s Golden Jubilee celebrations in Salford. A statement regarding Salford’s contribution to the celebrations will be made shortly.

Progress to date: 

Community liaison 

The Commonwealth Games Co-ordinator or the Assistant have met most Community Committees to explain how groups and communities can get involved in the Games. A number of Committees have been met twice. Interest and response from these groups has been encouraging and has led to further meetings with individual groups regarding specific events and activities. 

Specifically, groups are interested in participating within the Spirit of Friendship Festival for both Commonwealth Games related activities and Jubilee activities. 

School liaison and education programmes 

Extensive meetings with various agencies continue. The Inspection and Advisory Service have offered support and curriculum ideas to involve schools. Salford Business Education Partnership is identifying funds and personnel to support the development of a paper-based Salford-orientated Commonwealth Curriculum Pack.  

After presentations to the primary and secondary heads, meetings with individual schools about the Games continue. Schools are interested in developing their own mini-Commonwealth Games events, pen-friends schemes and arts based projects. Schools also express genuine and committed interest in school ‘twinning’ projects and developing long term links with South Africa. 

Liaison continues with Salford University regarding their summer schools, as to Commonwealth Games themes and activities. Other Council run schemes have also started to organise similar activities.

Sports development 

Meetings with Sports Development and City Leisure continue regarding all sorts of activities relating to the Games. These include an activity week based at the Watersports Centre during the Games, supporting schools with taster sessions, and supporting externally based sports clubs respond to the Games. This is in addition to supporting smaller school based initiatives. 

Liaison with outside clubs and organisations such as Salford Reds is encouraging multi-agency working within this area. 

Volunteering 

Whilst it has not been possible to obtain from M2002 the exact number of Salford residents who have volunteered to assist with the Games, we are hoping for some basic information from them in order to assess the response from this city. Indications are that Salford residents have taken up the opportunity to volunteer, however, it should be pointed out that initial indications show that the majority of volunteers seem to be retired citizens who can dedicate a significant amount of time to supporting the Games. 

The Pre-Volunteer Programme continues to run in Salford. The last figures obtained from M2002 indicate that 135 Salford citizens had passed through the scheme, which was set up to offer employability and volunteering skills to specific groups. The project is SRB5 funded. 

Advertising 

Taking advantage of the advertising deal arranged by Marketing and Communications with the Manchester Evening News, Salford Advertiser and City Life, the Council has placed a series of advertisements regarding the Games which have not only generated interested in the events from the general public but have been positively received by M2002. The themes of these adverts have been: be a volunteer; be a Baton Relay Runner; don’t forget to apply for tickets; and visit Salford Quays to see free events. 

Venue infrastructure

The routes for the marathon and triathlon have now been confirmed and agreed with all the relevant parties. The route for the walks is yet to be confirmed. No major problems are anticipated with the route now proposed (following numerous changes).  There are no major outstanding issues regarding Salford Quays as a venue. 

Regular liaison continues between Peel Holdings, The Emerson group (owners of the Designer Outlet), The Lowry and the Council regarding Salford Quays and any implications of events being based in this area. Liaison with other businesses will commence shortly. 

Liaison with residents affected by road closures etc will start soon. M2002, assisted by the Council, has produced a newsletter outlining road closures, routes etc, which will be distributed to all residents and businesses affected by the road events. 

Discussions are continuing with key partners regarding the development of a ‘live site’ (i.e. a giant video screen showing live images of the Games). This proposal will be confirmed shortly.

Transport and signage

We are awaiting information from M2002 regarding their overall transport plan for the Games. The Council has commenced its own discussions with transport providers and key car park owners in the Quays area. 

We are also awaiting information from M2002’s signage expert regarding their commitment and strategy for the Games. The Council will work alongside M2002 to ensure that spectators can get to and from venues easily, and that car parks are easily found. 

Secondments

It is anticipated that approval will be given (subject to further discussions) for Salford City Council staff to be seconded to the Commonwealth Games Office to assist with project management of a number of activities. Discussions are continuing.

Summary 

The enthusiasm and interest in the Commonwealth Games has proved overwhelming. This is not only from council staff, but also from external agencies. Without exception all have seen the Games as a way to engage and enthuse pupils and citizens in Salford, to encourage tourism to the area, and to embrace an era of being a world-renowned city. Funding issues remain a critical area to be finalised, however the ‘partnership’ approach of working across a broad sector of agencies is proving both popular and successful.

